Plymouth Growth & Development Corporation   | 
   BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES



          December 9, 2008
Members Present:  Leighton Price, Christine Pratt, Patrice Hatcher, Charlie Bletzer & Alan Zanotti. 
Absent: Bill Hallisey & Mr. Ruggerio.
___________________________________________________________________________________

5:06 p.m.
Call of the public meeting to order
Mr. Richard Knox, liaison of the Town’s Finance Committee, offers positive comments on the clarity of information contained in the Park Plymouth website and the feedback he has received from the community about the pricing structure of the winter period half-price permit program.
Ms. Hatcher shares her observation about an overflow of parking behind the Sovereign Bank parking lot during the Kiwanis Christmas in Historic Plymouth event this past Friday night, while the North Street lot was completely empty.  Ms. Pratt thinks signage for North Street needs to be enhanced and people might be ignoring that area because of signage and safety issues.  Perhaps the Park Plymouth sandwich boards can be utilized to help direct people to lot areas during town events.  
5:15 p.m.
Adjournment of the Public Meeting to go into Executive Session under the provisions of MGL, ch. 39, 23A-24 (roll call vote)    
Note: the Board will be discussing personnel and staffing and returning to public session at the conclusion of the Executive Session;
Ms. Pratt motions to enter Executive Session and Mr. Bletzer seconds for discussion;   Mr. Zanotti asks if there are any other topics on the agenda that should be addressed now, while Mr. Knox is present.  Mr. Knox has another meeting at Town Hall later tonight and will be here for the duration so this is not an issue.

Roll Call Vote:



Mr. Bletzer  
–Yes


Mr. Zanotti
 –Yes



Mr. Price 
–Yes



Ms.  Hatcher 
–Yes



Ms. Pratt 
–Yes 








Passed | 5-0-0
6:12 p.m.
Return to Public Meeting & Presentation of Bills –


Harmon Law Office



COBRA Medical Benefits for Mr. Ruggerio



$2,500.00



Ms. Hatcher motions to pre-approve the medical benefits and Mr. Bletzer seconds
Passed | 5-0-0
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Next week, Ms. Pratt wants the Board to anticipate that she will present a sizeable invoice from the Town of Plymouth for salaries of the meter enforcement officers, from June on forward.   Expense might be in excess of $40,000.00 and she would like pay it before year-end. The Town is requesting a copy of the contract be included with the payment.
6:28 p.m.
Towing –

Mr. Price suggests that instead of going after the top dollar offenders, Park Plymouth target top number of tickets (five or more) instead.  Chief Botieri is willing to partner with PGDC on towing and wants to work with Town Council on reviewing the towing policy because of limitations placed on the Police Department’s authority for towing vehicles.  Ms. Pratt notes there needs to be a fool-proof validation process for the authenticity of tickets before cars are towed.  No affirmative action will be taken until sometime in January.
Park Plymouth Office Staff –

D. Axon has been out of the Park Plymouth Office ill, the last couple of days.  L. Vaivarians is recovering from her accident but does not have a return date yet. She will keep Mr. Price informed. 

Ms. Pratt shares that she was asked by the Town to speak with the second ticket writer about leaving her post without coordinating approvals, when L. Vaivarians was hit by a car.  She was told that in the future, she will have to coordinate the departure of her post with the supervisor before leaving. 
Enforcement Procedures –
Areas within the Park Plymouth footprint have different enforcement procedures and policies.  Mr. Price states that based on Mr. Ruggiero’s thoughts about how many tickets would be issued per day during the free parking program, economically speaking, Park Plymouth would stand to benefit more if enforcement officers do more spot checking than heavy monitoring of timed zones and concentrate more on collections for unpaid parking tickets. 
1820 Courthouse –
Mr. Price and Ms. Pratt will meet with Mr. Sylvia and Mr. Tavares on Thursday for further discussion of the Courthouse and will report back to the Board.
6:47 p.m.
Mr. Bletzer motions to adjourn and Ms. Hatcher seconds



Passed | 5-0-0


Next meeting will be December 16, 2008 at Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by PGDC Secretary Mr. William Hallisey

Signed :____________________________________________ Date: __________________________

William Hallisey
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